
Rob Nooter

Rob Nooter, an active RRUUC member for 25 years has served in numerous volunteer
leadership capacities in social justice initiatives and RRUUC governance. Rob served
on the RRUUC Board of Trustees (4 years), the Ministerial Search Committee (1.5
years), the Social Justice Council (Chair 2 terms), Membership committee (Chair), and
is an active member of the gun violence task force, AIM, and racial justice initiatives
including taking and teaching the Beloved Conversations course. For fun, he has
cooked for the bazaar and other celebratory or memorial events and has engaged and
he organized The Jammers, a group to lead musical singalongs at RRUUC retreats and
events.

Rob recently retired from a 45-year career in international agricultural development
during which he worked on policy and programs to address issues of poverty and
hunger alleviation, and climate change. He is married to Barbara and his three adult
children, Madie, Wes and Austin attended RE at RRUUC.



Lisa Moore

A mom of two daughters, Lisa Moore lives in Bethesda with her husband, Christian. She
recently retired after 43 years as a magazine writer and editor, most recently at National
Wildlife. Raised Catholic, Lisa joined River Road in 2012 and loves singing in the choir
and hosting Winter Cabarets. She now looks forward to serving in new ways. 



Teresa Souza

Teresa Souza was born in Brazil and moved to DC in 1999. She has a B.S. and M.S. in
architecture and urban planning from the University of São Paulo and a Ph.D. in urban
studies from the University of Maryland. She has worked at the U.S. Department of
Housing and Urban Development since 2010. Between 2001 and 2003, Teresa
attended the Unitarian Universalist Church in Arlington, where she met her husband,
Raghav Kotval. They have a daughter (17), a son (16), two dogs, and a cat. In 2022,
they fell in love with the River Road UU Congregation and formally joined the church.



Margaret Terry

Margaret Terry joined River Road in 1989. She volunteered at numerous events and
taught Sunday RE for several years when her children were young. Along with
everyone else, she has worked at the bazaar for many years – children’s books, white
elephant, etc.

She is a member of a support group of women from River Road that has met regularly
for over thirty years.

She recently retired from a long career as an RN, mostly as a manager in Home Health
Care, and earned a PhD in this field. She and her husband, Dick Lucy, enjoy times with
the children and the grandchildren, including two granddaughters that were born within
the last year. They spend a few weeks in the summer at the beach – with friends and
family; friends from River Road; and also friends from the Fairfax church (UUCF).


